
            Presque Isle County Road Commission

Minutes

September 16, 2013

The regular meeting of the Board of Road Commissioners for Presque Isle County was held at the Road Commission office at 657 South Bradley, Rogers City, Michigan. Vice Chairman Ronald Bischer called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. 
Board Members Present: Ronald Bischer, Thomas Catalano
Excused:  Charles Rhode

Also Present: Supt./Mgr Smigelski, Clerk Anne Wirgau
Visitors:   
Minutes:
           Motion by Catalano (Bischer) to accept the minutes from the September 3, 2013 meeting.
           Ayes:  All

Accounts Payable: 

           Motion by Catalano (Bischer) to approve the accounts payable in the amount of $102,573.48
             Ayes:   Catalano, Bischer
Unfinished Business:


Correspondence from Terry Wregglesworth was discussed.  Supt./Mgr Smigelski will respond to Mr. Wregglesworth’s letter informing him to contact Allis Township to request work on 638 Highway between South Porter Road and Belding Road.


Vice Chairman Bischer reported on the NMARC Conference attended and spoke of information received regarding setting up special assessment districts.  
New Business:


Supt./Mgr Smigelski has received a request from Presque Isle Sno-Trails Association to move part of the snowmobile trail in Ocqueoc Township from Cheboygan Plains Highway to the ITEC power line.  Commissioner Catalano requested that this matter be tabled until the next meeting so the proposed trail area can be inspected.  

A motion was made by Catalano (Bischer) to vote affirmatively on the CRAM ballot approving an amendment to change Vacationland Council name to East Central Council.

Ayes:  All


Discussion was held regarding the complaints received about the M-68 Highway fiber optic installation.  Supt./Mgr Smigelski has contacted local MDOT managers and enforcement personnel and relayed complaints the Road Commission has received.  Commissioner Catalano suggested contacting the owners of the fiber optic line in order to get action of the right of way clean up as the large rocks and debris will be hazardous for Road Commission brushing and mowing equipment.
Superintendent/Manager’s Report:
      The following information was presented:
· Supt./Mgr and Foremen will be attending a “Freeze the Facts” accident reporting workshop on September 17, 2013 sponsored by our liability insurance carrier.
· Crews have been working on State trunk lines to use up the remaining budgeted funds prior to year end on September 30, 2013.  
· The next scheduled MTA meeting is October 1, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. at the Allis Township Hall.
· Antares Exploration, Inc sent an oil lease request late last week for parts of Case Township, Section 24.  Supt./Mgr will review and if documentation is in order, sign and return.

The next meeting dates for the Board of Road Commissioners will be on Monday, October 1, 2013 at 8:30 a.m. and Monday, October 21, 2013 at 8:30 a.m.


There being no further business it was moved by Catalano (Bischer) to adjourn the meeting at 9:54 a.m.  

         
 
Ayes:  All







































































































































































































































































































